Christian Action Ministry Newsletter

Involving the Christian in Community Action

Jan—Feb 2021 ★ Vol. 31, Number 01

Weeping for God's **Tiny Creations**

A new exhibit coming to the Creation Museum

Page 1 & 2 **Was There Election** Fraud?

Thoughts about the 2020 Presidential Election

Page 3

If you would like to be added to our mailing list, please call 802-598-3202, email, or contact our website (see back page)



In the Works

CAM Officer Elections 2021

Are you interested in becoming involved? CAM is looking for interested and active people to act as liaisons to their church, helping to keep the Christian community informed. Contact CAM at 802-598-3202.

Weeping for God's Tiny Creations

by Kay Trudell

ave you, as a Christian, ever heard of the Creation Museum and the Ark Encounter? They are marvelous exhibits and museums in Kentucky featuring a full size model of Noah's Ark and the story of Creation from a biblical perspective. If you have not searched for models of the had a chance to visit them, I hope you will do so. They are definitely "bucket list" trips. My husband and I spent four days there visiting the two exhibits several years ago and were amazed. They are intelligent and incredibly well-researched. Many people who are not followers of Jesus also visit them. The gentleman who was the founder and moving translucent so the force behind bringing these two attractions to life is Ken seen (inside the baby). As Ham.

Ken Ham has been attacked in the secular media for years. Creationism (as opposed to evolution) is routinely mocked. Mr. Ham stands strong and deflects the slings and arrows the media directs his way. He is bold and unafraid. His latest exhibit, several years in the planning, is called "Fearfully and Wonderfully Made", and is the story of the conception and development of the unborn human baby. Phase One of this new exhibit was planned to be installed at the Creation

Museum in mid-September. It was supposed to open in July, but the virus set the schedule back a few months.

"This exhibit is going to be stunning," explained Mr. Ham. "Our design team (artists, sculptors, etc.) development of the human child in a mother's womb from fertilization, but couldn't find the quality they wanted. So they spent hundreds of hours of research and produced our own models that can only be described as absolutely spectacular. Our design team even came up with a way to make the models (developing) organs can be far as we know, there is nothing like them anywhere else."

The opening of the exhibit (on September 8) was presented on Ham's Facebook site. He was attacked by atheists and supporters of abortion rights, who reported Ham and the presentation for violating FB's "community standards" of decency. So Facebook blacked out the pictures. In a recent edition of Ham's newsletter "Answers In Genesis", he included a screenshot of that. He presented a picture of what had been on the site, and right beside it a black square with the words "This photo may be sensitive to some people". The picture had been hidden. It was simply a photo of the unborn baby developing inside the womb. Satan, the prince of the power of the air, is trying everything with his (limited) power to hide the truth of God's tiny creations from the world. "We believe that this exhib-

it will be one of the world's most powerful challenges, both biblically and scientifically, to those who support abortion," Ham said. "Abortion is a big issue in elections. This exhibit will help parents train their children (and grandchildren) to have a truly Christian worldview on this issue, and know how to challenge those who support abortion. And this is just phase one." Ham explained that his site now has had over 3,000 comments. Many comments were very enthusiastic, and many were unutterably vile. "Some of the comments were blasphemous, vile, evil and hateful. We discovered the reason for this was because someone sent our page to a Facebook site for atheists, and the comments began flooding in.

Our staff who are used to monitoring social media sites found that in checking the profiles of the posters, the majority appeared to be young men and women (mostly women) in their 20's."

Ham explained that some of the posts were so depraved that people's comments discussed eating the unborn babies. Others joked that they wanted to get pregnant just so they could have an abortion for the experience. Some said they wanted to travel to Ham's museums and burn them down. Others said they would donate to abortion clinics in Ham's name, or dedicate their next abortion to him. As a Christian, I understand that not all people are saved, and fertilizer for plants. Plants that not all people know Jesus or even believe in God "Can I get one with extra or follow a religion, but this is truly Satanic and

reprehensible. Thoughts like this are dealing in human sacrifice and come from Satan. These are the times we live in, apparently. We Christians do not want to acknowledge that this is now part of the culture of the world in which we live. I believe that these are the "days of Noah" mentioned as a sign of the last days in the Bible. So does Mr. Ham. With apologies to his readers, he posted a sample of some of the comments. I am going to share a few. If you have an overly tender heart, you may want to skip this next part. Since my husband and I get Ham's newsletter, we did read all of them. A sample follows. "Fetuses would make great are actually alive." salt, or ranch dipping sauce as well?"

"Are they eatable as is, or do I need to boil them first?" "Yum! Yum! Hail Satan! Eat babies all day!" "I want the mould for this. I

want to make a necklace full media department to determates."

aborted. The next time I donate to Planned Parenthood, I will do it in his name."

"Is there an abortion museum too? I wanna play with the vacuum."

"I wanna step on one and hear it squish under my boot."

"I (want to) get pregnant and have abortions so I could donate the fetuses to the cause. Just doing the Lord's work."

"Are these available in lime, cherry, blue raspberry, and green apple flavours? They look so yummy."

That's enough. Ham went on to explain that when these types of comments starting coming in, he called the manager of his social of them and give them to my mine the most effective way of dealing with these filthy "Ken Ham should have been comments. "I couldn't help breaking down in tears," he said. "These people were so callously defending and celebrating the destruction of a life made in the image of God." I thought that was an interesting comment from Mr. Ham, as I felt tears welling up in my eyes as well when I read the newsletter and those comments. I don't think any Christian could remain unmoved by reading about this subject.

> Kay Trudell is a Director of the Christian Action Ministry and attends Ignite Church in Williston,.



What Can I Do to Help?

Want to take action to defend both religious freedom under the First Amendment of the U.S. Constitution, and the lives of unborn babies? The following are Christian pro-life and religious freedom national legal organizations that litigate these types of cases. They do so on behalf of persons and organizations whose Constitutional rights have been violated by secular authorities at all levels of government, or by private institutions such as universities, hospitals, or employers. You can type these names into your online search engine and find out how you can contribute to their mission. This is by no means a complete list, but these are some of the most well-known legal organizations who defend these types of cases, especially religious freedom and pro-life cases. You can also reach out to them if you think your religious rights have been violated. Support them with your prayers and finances.

The American Center for Law and Justice, Alliance Defending Freedom, Christian Legal Society, First Liberty Institute. Judicial Watch, Liberty Counsel, Life Legal Defense Fund, Rutherford Institute, Thomas Moore Law Center

Was there Election Fraud?

By Dick Trudell

There have been many accusations that fraud occurred in the 2020 Presidential Election. We may never know the full story of what happened, but there is plenty of sworn testimony on the issue, as well as calls to just forget it and get on with a new administration. I have spent many hours watching that testimony in the hearings on television and also reading articles about the Dominion voting machines.

Some examples: in Nevada it was shown that 4200 people voted twice, there were approximately 1500 dead voters, and many residency violations. I don't believe many people voted twice, but I can easily believe their ballots were run through the voting machines more than once. Obviously dead people didn't vote, but the mail in ballots were sent out in mass mailings to voter lists that had not been updated and could have been sent back or dropped off by someone alive. Some USB drives in the voting machines were altered, and a federal judge had to impound the machines in some locations to prevent them from being wiped clean.

Actions like these, and there are many many more, certainly don't give me the confidence that everything and everyone was on the up and up. The simultaneous midnight shutdown of the counting process in several states in which President Trump was clearly in the lead was restarted again several hours later with Mr. Biden in the lead. Observers, whose job was to verify that the signatures in both places on the ballot were identical, were kept too far way from the counting tables to be able to do so properly, if at all.

The operating system of the Dominion voting machines were made by Smartmatic, and currently records 40% of American votes in our election. Smartmatic was started by three Venezuelan engineers and chosen by Hugo Chavez to count votes in a 2004 referendum that he would win. There were many accusations of fraud. Ana Mercedes, the director of Venezuela's National Electoral Council, was fired after outlining the fraud. In 2017 Smartmatic admitted the vote count results of the Constitutional Assembly vote were changed by the Venezuelan government. She told an Epoch Times reporter, "It was admitted by Smartmatic that the results can be manipulated . . . but it has been proven that this type of fraud goes wherever they go. What's happening in the United States is exactly the same thing. The program can make those changes from Trump to Biden . . .This change is almost impossible to detect." From 2001 to his death in 2013, Chavez won all his elections.

Mercedes also said that in Venezuela observers were not allowed to see actual votes, and recalled when the vote was flipped from Trump to Biden, that it was the same thing that had happened there under Chavez. "There was nothing for a few hours—it's exactly, exactly, exactly how Smartmatic operated in Venezuela."

An official from the CIA whose area of expertise is Latin America said, "At midnight on Election Day the machine stopped counting, noting Chavez was losing at this point. By 3 AM Chavez had won by 10 percent."

I saw on highlighted television news a rerun of the official count where Trump decreased by a large number of votes and Biden gained the same number of votes during an outage of the official count.

The information above was gleaned from short segments of national news and news reports along with articles in The Epoch Times. There is much more available online and I suspect at some point in the future, we will read a book or see a movie about the election fraud in the 2020 Presidential Election. Right now, what we have is prayer and righteous outrage.

Dick Trudell is a Director of the Christian Action Ministry and attends Ignite Church in Williston, VT

"It's not the people who vote that counts, it's the people who count the votes."

Joseph Stalin

Return Service Requested

NON PROFIT ORG U.S. POSTAGE PAID BURLINGTON, VT PERMIT NO.165

Christian Action Ministry Newsletter

Page 4

Jan—Feb 2021 **☆** Vol. 31, Number 01

What can I do?











Faith without works is dead James 2:17

e-mail: camnetvt@gmail.com

website: https://christianactionministry.org/

Welcome

Christian Action Ministry Newsletter 2021

This is the 31st year that we have published a bi-monthly newsletter that focuses on issues relative to Christians.

CAM prints 2000+ copies of each issue and, with a group of 32 distributors, delivers 835 of the copies to the churches that have agreed to put them in their lobby. We have a separate mailing list of 1180+ individuals who receive it at their home address, along with all who read the issues on our website.

Happy New Year

To reach our website enter https://christianactionministry.org and select the first listing below that reads Christian Action Ministry Network VT and open it. Then bookmark our website calling it CAM or else Christian Action Ministry. Then when you want to go to our website in the future, click on the bookmark name you entered in your list of bookmarks.

The Christian Action Ministry Network, Inc. is an educational nonprofit public charity supported entirely by volunteers and contributions from the public. Personal, church and business donations are encouraged and are tax-deductible under the IRS Code 501(C)3. The information provided herein does not necessarily reflect the views of any particular church or individual associated with the Christian Action Ministry Network.

- ✓ CAM Network, Inc.PO Box 1067Williston, VT 05495
- (802) 773-2602

 Call to confirm date

Next Meetings

January 4, 7:00 pm Parkinson home Hinesburg, Vt. February 8, 7:00 pm Parkinson home Hinesburg, Vt.

Making A Difference In Vermont!